
NOTICE INVITING SEALED PROPOSALS 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that sealed proposals are invited by the City of Stockton, California for BOSCH PTZ 
SECURITY CAMERAS AND COMMUNICATION EQUIPMENT INSTALLATION, REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) 
PUR 22-032 in strict accordance with the requirements established. 
 
Sealed proposals must be delivered to the Office of the City Clerk, City Hall, 425 North El Dorado Street, 
Stockton, CA 95202 unless electronic mail delivery to city.clerk@stocktonca.gov is applicable. Proponents 
will only be identified as responding to the RFP; no proposals will be opened or read aloud. 
 
Each sealed proposal shall be marked "PROPOSAL" and shall indicate the project name, number, and 
proposal opening date, and shall be mailed or delivered to the address below at or before the hour stated. 
Each Proponent must be licensed in accordance with applicable California State Law. Proponents are 
hereby notified that the successful Proponent and any subconsultant under them shall pay prevailing wage 
rates in accordance with the State of California Department of Industrial Relations. The successful 
Proponent shall be required to furnish a Labor and Material Bond and a Faithful Performance Bond, each 
in the sum of one hundred percent (100%) of the contract price. Said bonds shall be furnished by a company 
authorized to issue surety bonds in the State of California. On official forms furnished by City, said bonds 
shall be executed by the surety and contractor before or concurrently with the signing of the contract.   
 
The RFP requirements and forms can be obtained from the City of Stockton’s website at 
www.stocktonca.gov/pwbid  must be delivered to the Office of the City Clerk, City Hall, 425 North El Dorado 
Street, Stockton, California, up to but not later than Thursday, 2:00 p.m. (Pacific), August 31, 2023. 

  
Information on Proposal Process/Clarification 
 
Lynn Smith, Procurement Specialist 
e-mail:  stocktonbids@stocktonca.gov   
 
The City reserves the right to reject any/or all proposals received and re-advertise. 
For questions about this project, please email stocktonbids@stocktonca.gov. Questions are due by 
August 3, 2023, by 5:00 pm (PT). 
 
DISCLAIMER:  The City does not assume any liability or responsibility for errors/omissions in any document 
transmitted electronically. 
 
As part of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) of 2021, the City anticipates receiving a new, “one-time 
allotment” of federal funds to address local needs generated by the COVID‐ 19 pandemic. ARPA funds may 
be used to support a wide variety of locally determined needs, including small business support and 
economic recovery through marketing efforts. For a full description of the City’s planned ARPA allocations 
please see: htps://www.stocktonca.gov/government/departments/manager/ARP/default.html 
  
 
 
Dated:  July 21, 2023  
 

Eliza Garza 
CITY CLERK OF THE CITY OF STOCKTON 
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